
Oakcrest SCC Minutes 
September 9, 2024 

 
In attendance:  Ken Westwood, Cindy Anderson, Katie Zarogoza, Travis Workman, 
Parker Cluff, Eric Pedersen, Brandi Butler, Lane Perkins, Christa Banks and Niki George 
(JSD Board Member) 
 
Our meeting began with introductions.  Each member of the Council introduced 
him/herself. 
 
We watched a brief video about the state Landtrust program by way of training.  Council 
responsibilities include: 

• development and oversight of a plan to use resources allocated by the state 
landtrust for the benefit of our students 

• development and oversight of the school’s safe access plan 
• consulting on school’s inclement weather plan 
• ensuring the school takes necessary steps to teach safe media access practices 

 
Travis Workman volunteered himself to chair our Council again this year and the vote to 
take advantage of him, yet again, was unanimous.  Parker Cluff volunteered himself to 
serve as Vice Chair and the voting was unanimous in his favor.   
 
Meeting dates/times were discussed.  It was agreed that we would meet at 4 p.m. in the 
media center of the school on October 7, 2024, November 18, 2024, January 13, 2025 
and March 3, 2025.  Additional meetings may be scheduled on an “as needed” basis. 
 
We reviewed our current landtrust plan and discussed its implementation.  We also 
discussed some of the new things happening at Oakcrest this year:  school counselor, 
social-emotional learning, principals book club and Wit and Wisdom. 
 
Summative data from the 2023-24 school year was reviewed and discussed.  Overall 
student proficiency outcomes on the RISE test were comparable to the previous year (a 
high-water mark for our school), but mildly disappointing as we were shooting for new 
highs.  Student growth scores on the RISE and Acadience assessments were above 
typical, but below the standard set a year earlier.  A mixed bag, but good results for our 
school. 
 
Meeting was adjourned about 4:45 p.m. 
 


